

RE: Water Conservation 2021

Dear Buckingham Park Water District Customer,

After such a difficult year, we know that the last thing anyone wants to deal with is an extreme drought. Unfortunately, that is the unavoidable fact that we are faced with here at the Lake.

So we need the cooperation of *all of our customers* to please <u>conserve</u> water as we are in an <u>Extreme</u> <u>Drough</u>t this year.

After two years of low precipitation, the U.S. Drought Monitor now reports that 95 percent of California is experiencing Moderate to Exceptional Drought. We are in the Extreme Drought category. Reservoir and groundwater levels are significantly below average. Clear Lake's level is way below average YTD. Rainfall totals YTD are very low, and with the early and continued dry conditions, we face a real threat to our water supply at the Lake. The historically low lake level for this time of year creates uncertainty for all water users.

The Buckingham Park Water District is central to public health and our economy. The Volunteer Buckingham Park Water District Board and our dedicated and diligent staff work hard all year long to ensure a reliable supply of clean water to our neighbors and community. Your early efforts can help to minimize the potential impact of water management actions that otherwise could be needed, including serious water restrictions.

**Please start planning now** around this water supply shortage, and help to forestall a worse situation that could develop later this year. Meet with other members of your household and identify practical actions you can take to decrease water use.

In doing so, you can help your Buckingham Park Water District to increase our drought resilience.

## Extreme Drought often can result in impacts to water utility operations, including:

- Loss of water pressure and water supply
- Poor water quality from the source that may require additional treatment to meet drinking water standards
- Inability to access alternative and supplementary water sources because of high demand
- Increased costs and reduced revenues related to responding to drought impacts

## Fire Wise Reminder:

**Buckingham Park Water District has Phos-Chek** (a CDF approved seasonal fire retardant) available for your purchase at low cost. It is an excellent additional step to help protect your structures, etc. against fire. It is an easily applied, DIY, non-toxic spray, and can be pre-loaded into a backpack sprayer. Please contact the office for further information and/or questions.

Best Regards,

Buckingham Park Water District